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August 4, 2023
Daphne McCree

Dear Daphne McCreery:

Pension Benefit Information, LL.C (“PBI”) provides audit and address research services for insurance companies, pension
funds, and ether organizations, including The Hartford. PBI is providing notice of a third-party software event that may
affect the security of some of your information. We are providing you with information about the event, our
response, and additional measures you can take to help protect your information, should you feel it appropriate to do so.

What Happened? On or around May 31, 2023, Progress Software, the provider of MOVEit Transfer software disclosed
a vulnerability in their software that had been exploited by an unauthorized third party. PBL utilizes MOVEit in the
regular course of our business operations to securely transfer files. PBI promptly launched an investigation into the nature
and scope of the MOVEit vulnerability’s impact on our systems. Through the investigation, we learned that the third
party accessed one of our MOVEit Transfer servers on May 29, 2023 and May 30, 2023 and downloaded data. We then

conducted a manual review of our records to confirm the identities of individuals potentially affected by this event and
their contact information to provide notifications. We recently completed this review.

What Information Was Involved? Our investigation determined that the following types of information related to you

were present in the impacted server at the time of the event: first and last name with at least one of either Social Security
number or date of birth.

What We Are Doing. We take this event and the security of information in our care seriously. Upon learning about
this vulnerability, we promptly took steps to patch servers, investigate, assess the security of our systems, and notify
potentially affected customers and individuals associated with those customers. In response to this event, we are also
reviewing and enhancing our information security policies and procedures.

While we are unaware of any identity theft or fraud as a result of this event, as an additioal precaution, PBI is offering

you access to 24 months of complimentary credit monitoring and identity restoration services through Kroll. Details of
this offer and instructions on how to activate these services are enclosed with this letter.

What You Can Do. We encourage you to remain vigilant against incidents of identity theft and fraud by reviewing your
account statements and monitoring your free credit reports for suspicious activity and to detect errors. Please also review
the enclosed Steps You Can Take to Help Protect Personal Information, which contains information on what you ‘can do

to safeguard against possible misuse of your information. You can also enroll in the credit monitoring services that we
are offering.

For More Information. If you' have additional questions, you may call our toll-free assistance line at (866
; ’ ; 676-
Monday through Friday from 9:00 am to 6:30 pm Eastern time (excluding U.S. holidays). You may also(writ)e tZ (;133?15

333 South Seventh Street, Suite 2400, Minneapolis, MN 55402.
Sincerely,

The PBI Team




